

PHILIP M. SMALL ATTORNEY-AT-LAW

Direct: 860-509-6575 Fax: 860-509-6675 psmall@brownrudnick.com

March 9, 2016

185 Asylum Street Hartford Connecticut 06103 tel 860.509.6500 fax 860.509.6501

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND HAND-DELIVERY

Mr. Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Petition No. 1195 – SolarCity Corporation petition for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the proposed construction and operation of a 4.05 Megawatt Community Shared Solar Photovoltaic Electric Generating facility located on municipally-owned property at 1240 Poquonnock Road, Groton, Connecticut -- Request to Postpone Connecticut Siting Council Review of Development and Management Plan

Dear Chairman Stein:

SolarCity Corporation ("SolarCity") respectfully requests that the Connecticut Siting Council postpone its review and action on the Development and Management Plan submitted by SolarCity on February 16, 2016 until sixty (60) days after Groton Utilities receives the required Connecticut Department of Public Health Water Company Land Change of Use Permit.

Please contact me at 860-509-6575 with any questions or if you need additional information.

Very truly yours,

By:

BROWN RUDNICK LLP

Philip M. Small

Counsel for SolarCity Corporation

PMS/jmb

62423380 v1-WorksiteUS-031819/0001